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ABC’s Practice Analysis Provides Insight
A practice analysis survey to obtain a cur-
rent picture of today’s technician culminat-
ed in the publication of the 2009 “Practice 
Analysis of Orthotic and Prosthetic Tech-
nicians” in October. According to ABC 
Executive Director Catherine A. Carter, a 
practice analysis specifically provides a tool 
for setting contemporary credentialing standards, education 
curricula, and continuing education.

“Re-validating any profession’s scope of practice every five to 
ten years is an important step,” Lin says. His term as ABC Board 
president, which ended December 1, encompassed the time peri-
od for the survey and practice analysis. “Methodology changes, 
technology changes, materials change. A practice analysis is the 
basis for curriculum models, credentialing—everything.”

The survey, which culminated in the Practice Analysis, was 
developed during the 2009 Technician Summit as a coopera-
tive effort by ABC, the National Commission on Orthotic and 
Prosthetic Education (NCOPE), and Professional Examination 
Services (PES). PES worked with Carter and the ABC Practice 
Analysis Task Force (PATF) chaired by Wickman and includ-
ing William Beiswenger, CPO, FAAOP; Chris J. Harrigan, RTP; 
Timothy E. Miller, CPO; and Steven R. Whiteside, CO, FAAOP.

The survey received a gratifying response, with a yeoman 
effort to also contact and include non-registered technicians for 
a more comprehensive picture. The response rate, as measured 
by dividing the number of completed surveys by the number 
of valid e-mailed invitations, was 34.5 percent. The overall 
response rate, including other forms of contact, was an estimat-
ed 37 percent—better than one out of three.

So, what does the Practice Analysis reveal, and what changes 
is it likely to bring?

A surprise, in a sense, was that there were no significant sur-
prises. The 2009 Practice Analysis revealed little change in the 
technician’s tasks and responsibilities from those shown by the 
1999–2000 Practice Analysis.

Based on anecdotal experience and evidence, many profes-
sionals expected to see more change reflected, particularly in 
time spent in patient care/interaction versus fabrication. For 
example, “It doesn’t reflect the significant change I anticipated 
[in direct patient care/interaction],” Wickman says.

Catching the Wave  
in Education, Credentialing
Even though the current Practice Analysis shows little change in 
the status quo, technicians are catching the wave of new develop-
ments in education and credentialing.

For some time, various O&P leaders have expressed a need 
for revising and redesigning technician educational curricu-
la and credentialing. NCOPE and educators from NCOPE-
accredited technician programs developed a new standards and 
curriculum guide in January 2009. At press time, the guide was 
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